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Staff Council  
 

 

MEETING MINUTES Friday, February 14, 2020      3:00 - 5:00 p.m.       CYC Rm. 120 
Members Present (√): 
√ Andrews, Linda √ Head, Kimberly √ Nixon, Jana 
√ Andrews, Shayla X Heitz, Tiffany √ Northup, Genevieve 
√ Apple, Shane X Heliste, Pam √ Peeples, Jinger 
X Barron, Monica √ Helm, Colin √ Richardson, Casey 
√ Campbell, Andrew √ Hines, John √ Rossato, Kelly 
√ Carpenter, Deidra X Holmes, Melody € Stewart, Gregory 
√ Chavez, Ana √ Howard, Elizabeth  Guests: 
X Duckworth, Andy √ Khedairy, Nadia  May Ukiri (New HR Rep) 
√ Dunn, Debbie √ Long, Renee   
√ Faircloth, Ross √ Morman, Lisa   
√ Gray, Arianna     
√ Guerra, Rosa √ Present   
  X Not present √ Langford, Jackie – Past SC 
  € Excused  X West, Aaron – Faculty Council liaison 

 
 

Call to Order: Meeting called to order by Liz Howard at 3:04pm 

Approval of Minutes: Colin H. motioned to accept the minutes of the December meeting. Kimberly H. 
seconded.  (There was no meeting in January due to All College Day reschedule) 

Welcome: Liz welcomed everyone back to the new year. 

Updates  
Announcements: 

Liz: 
• Celina Groundbreaking:  Liz attended the groundbreaking ceremony January 

16, 2020 and volunteered  

 

• Lift-Up Campaign: Staff Council has a square on the 35th Anniversary flag that 
will fly at CHEC 
 

• Website is live: Have had a positive response. Have had a proposal submitted 
already 

Treasurer’s  
Report: 

Current Balance: $ 4,680.00 (unchanged) 
• No charges as of yet 

Other Reports: 

President’s Report:  Nothing in addition to the above updates 
 
 

Shane (VP): Voting locations at some of the campuses have been moved to the 
conference center or other location. Some have remained where they were. 
 

Ari (Recorder): Nothing at this time 
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Service Committees: 
                   

Rose Award: (Debbie) The committee’s next meeting is scheduled for next week.  
Nominations are open and the committee has received 9 nominations for 7 nominees so 
far.  
 

SEOTY: (Ana) Nominations close this weekend.  The committee received 20 
nominations. Ana will check with HR on Monday to ensure all nominees eligible. The 
committee will schedule a meeting to review them. Ana still needs to review the food 
proposal. 
 

Silent Auction: Have not met yet.  Foundation focusing on Stetsons and Stilettos right 
now. 
 

Meals on Wheels: Will start collecting food on 2/24 and will end on 4/3.  The MOW’s 
people said they would pick up the food at campuses this year on 4/3. Will save the 
committee cost of renting trucks to deliver.  Committee needs to meet after the SC 
meeting. 
 
Research Committees: 
 

Full-Time Staff Retention: (Nadia) Nadia, went over a 2-page handout that summarized 
Phase 1, Phase 2 and Phase 3 of the Employee & Dependents Educational Benefits 
Proposal.  (See attached) 
         Phase 1: In-County tuition waiver for dependents (employees already get this) 
         Phase 2: Annual increase of (employee) tuition reimbursement allotments 
         Phase 3: If any monies remaining from employee allotment, can be used for  
                      dependents. 
 
The handout also showed FT Staff Dependent benefits at other local institutions. Nadia 
also defined “dependent” as spouse, or children unmarried, 26 yrs. or younger and whose 
name appears on tax return. Also, a grade of C or higher would be required to be eligible 
for the reimbursement. Benefit could take the form of a scholarship, waiver, or actual 
reimbursement of monies. 
 
Nadia recommended that we do not go beyond Phase 1 at this time.  Possibly bring up 
Phase 2 and 3 next year. 
 
Shane A asked at what point in the year would we look at “remaining funds”?   
Nadia felt after the Fall and Spring semesters would be the best/right time. 
 
Colin asked why we couldn’t roll over unused funds from year to year? 
Both Liz and Kim commented that no budgets roll over. Everything is budgeted for use 
within a year. 
 
John H made a motion that we bring the proposal forward to Executive Leadership.  
Colin seconded the motion. 
 
Liz took a vote:   23 voted Yay 
                              1 noted No 
                              0 abstained  
The vote passed; the proposal will be brought to Executive Leadership 
 

Professional Development: (Kimberly) The committee has met a few times now. They 
decided to take a look at the survey Gen did last year so they can get an idea of training 
needs.  During their next meeting, they’ll pick the top 2 to pursue. 
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District-wide communication: (Colin) Colin review all the questions on the survey on 
the big screen. (See attached) Explained what information was being asked in each 
section.   
Genevieve stated that generally, Dr. Matkin is opposed to surveys without the 
requirement of the person’s name. (i.e., anonymous) 
 
Colin raised the question as to whether employees feel “safe” sharing their opinions and 
leaving their name. The committee felt that employees don’t, which is why it was left off 
of the survey 
 
Liz stated that the President had approved some anonymous surveys in the past. Staff 
Council would just have to really explain why we were doing it; possibly make the name 
field an optional one. She also reminded us that EL would make suggestions overall 
anyway, which might include the name field. 
 
Lisa M asked if the purpose of Staff Council was to make the environment better for 
staff? How are we making it better if people are afraid to bring up issues or answer 
surveys truthfully? 
 
Colin stated that the committee agreed, but wasn’t sure how to address it. 
 
Kimberly H. thought it was a good idea to bring Lisa’s statement to the El and impress 
that employees want to feel safe when answering questions/surveys.  
 
Liz commented that there had been some type of assessment previously and there was a 
low score in the area of communications. She mentioned that Floyd may present that 
assessment to the Staff Council at next month’s meeting.  
 
Gen also stated she was concerned that the survey was just too long.  May affect the 
response ratio and asked if it could be cut down.  The survey is currently 13 pages, with 
7 sections and approximately 99 questions. 
 
Colin asked for suggestions about the length. 
 
Nadia suggested putting the 20 most important questions at the front, then give people 
the option to continue or end there.  
 
Casey suggested splitting the survey up into multiple, smaller surveys. 
 
Deidra suggested sending out the section titles and asking people’s opinions on what 
they felt were the most important ones. 
 
Colin felt that would really delay results. 
 
Renee asked if we could save it (while taking it) and come back to it later. 
 
Colin said that would require a sign-in to do that, which eliminates the anonymity. 
 
Kelly stated that Dr. Johnson had done an online survey that hadn’t gone through IR. 
 
Colin stated that was brought up, but it was suggested we use IR. 
 
Colin asked what a good timeframe for sending out the survey would be? 
 
Ana suggested before summer. 
 
Liz stated that it would be good if it went out in May. That way we would have it back 
June/July. 
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Kelly asked if Staff Council could take the survey?  Everyone agree this was a good idea. 
Colin said he would send it out Monday. 
 

Ad-Hoc Committees: 
 

Unsung Hero: (Deidra) Committee met in January and February. Came up with the 
framework for an Unsung Hero award that could be given out at the Spring All College 
Day so as not to interfere with the Rose Award.  The gist is that departments at each 
campus would choose an unsung hero/heroine from their ranks 3 times a year and honor 
them, for example, at the Friday morning staff meeting. We could provide certificates to 
the departments.  Nominations much simpler than Rose. At the end of the year, 
departments would choose 1 of their winners to put forth for the campus Unsung Hero 
award. Staff Council committee would choose from that list for each campus. Possible 
awards include a parking space for the year, plaque, swag, etc. 
 
Deidra asked if we should move forward with the idea? 
 
Ana asked about the CHEC campus? As well as Courtyard and the Career Counselors 
out in the high schools. 
 
Deidra said the career counselors are assigned a campus so would be included in that.  
CYC would do it as well. And CHEC; though we would have to speak with Dr. Matkin 
about CHEC and get his thoughts. 
 
Casey suggested we take headshots of winners and send out on distribution list. 
 
Nadia inquired why the SC committee would decide instead of the Provosts?  
 
Kelly and Deidra said because it would be unbiased if SC did it.  
 
Renee asked us to clarify when SC gets involved? 
 
Ari stated that only for the annual winners at each campus.  The departments/divisions 
would handle all the ones during the year. 
 
Kimberly head commented that 3 times a year is a lot of times to nominate people. The 
form for nominations should be simpler than Rose/Rose is very cumbersome. 
 
Deidra and Ari stated yes, it would be much simpler. It would not have all the 
requirements of Rose.  The committee does not want it to feel like it’s competing with 
Rose, so would be a much simpler process; which is why it’s at the campus department 
level. 
 
Deidra made a motion that we continue on developing the idea. 
 
Genevieve seconded the motion 
 
Vote was taken:    24 in favor 
                              0 opposed 
                              0 abstained 
 
Vote passed. The committee will move forward. 
 

Telecommuting: (Kimberly) The committee is still gathering information. 
Genevieve put together a list of peer institutions and the committee is putting together a 
list of questions to ask them. 
 

By-Laws: (Colin) No Update 
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Old Business • None 

New Business & 
Announcements: 

New Proposal: Suggested a stipend for bilingual employees.  Submitted by Jessica 
Mitchell; one of the College and Career Counselors.  (proposal attached) 
 
Liz read the proposal and then shared with SC how often she works on translations and 
such for the college, PR, etc.  She also suggested we get statistics of current bi-lingual 
speakers per campus and possibly statistics for Collin County population by 
race/culture.  She asked if SC thought we should move forward with this. 
 
Deidra said she was not opposed. However, she felt if the translating was within the 
employee’s role, it was not “extra” and should not get a stipend. But if it was outside the 
person’s normal role, it should be considered extra. 
 
Shayla commented that we would need to see if people were being offered more when 
they were hired for being bilingual.  Would they then get a stipend in addition? 
 
Colin felt there would need to be a metric. 
 
Ana stated that she didn’t get paid extra, even within her role because it wasn’t a part of 
her job description. 
 
Nadia stated that she is only bilingual verbally; not in reading and writing. 
 
Andrew reminded us we were just deciding today if we wanted to take this proposal on 
and move forward; not come up with all the particulars of it. 
 
Liz agree with Andrew. 
 
Collin asked if there wasn’t an outside contract for that for faculty? And couldn’t there 
be the same for staff? 
 
Nadia stated it was very expensive to bring in outside translators. 
 
Liz asked if we should move forward? 
 
Colin made a motion to move forward. 
Deidra seconded it and asked if it should be an ad-hoc committee? 
 
Vote          24 in favor 
                   0 opposed 
                   0 abstained 
 
Vote passed. We’ll move forward. 
 
Ad-hoc committee volunteers: 
                 Andrew – Chair 
                 Ana 
                 Deidra 
                 Ari 
                 Shayla 
                 Rosa 
 

You Make a Difference Coin: Genevieve gave the coin to Nadia for always being 
enthusiastic about Staff Council and having done such a fabulous job with the Retention 
Committee. 
 



AG 02/21/20 
 

Roundtable: 

Genevieve: Nominations currently being accepted for the NISOD Excellence Awards. If 
you know someone who has made a difference, please email HR and nominate that 
person. 
 

Gen also introduced the new HR Generalist, May Ukiri. 
 
Ari:  Veterans Resource Fair at the Plano Campus atrium on Thursday, February 20th 
from 10am to 2pm. Open to everyone. 
 
Kelly: We created a perpetual food drive with a different food item each month at the 
Plano campus.  
 
Deidra: Informed everyone she no longer works as a Dual Credit Advisor.  She’s now a 
College and Career Coach. 
 
Nadia: Same as Deidra. Now a College and Career Coach. 
 

Adjourn: 
Motion to adjourn – Colin.   Motion seconded – Ana. 4:35pm 
 
Next meeting:  
Friday, March 20,  2020 @ 3:00 – 5:00pm – Plano room TBD 
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